
From the Helm continued on page 2

FROM THE HELM

Wow! Wasn’t our Fourth of July 
Celebration the greatest? Elsewhere 
in this edition you’ll read an article 
with thanks to the many volunteers 
who made the day a great success. I 
also want to thank Carol Kuhn and 
Nancy Tinnes who put all the pieces 
together, and made sure everything 
went smoothly. I’m already looking 
forward to next year.

But really, it wasn’t all fun and 
games. After the Beach Bluff din-
ner – and most of us had left – some 
people decided they would get away 
with illegal fireworks. They didn’t 
get caught and they left a big mess. 
Hopefully next year we’ll be pre-
pared to stop them before they get 
started. And then there was the van-
dalism in the men’s restroom. Toilets 
and shower drains were stopped up 
with toilet paper and paper towels. 
Our maintenance staff had to spend 
time away from other scheduled du-
ties to clean up the mess and put the 
facilities back in working order.

Vandalism costs money. Every 
owner in Niguel Shores pays for it. 
Some of the perpetrators may come 
from outside the community, but we 
know most vandalism is done by 
residents. If you see vandalism, call 
the sheriff. Our patrol staff does not 
have arrest authority. The company 
was hired to control Mariner Gate 
access and to uphold the Association 
rules regarding traffic and parking.   

BOARD ACTIONS

The Board approved the forma-
tion of an Niguel Shores swim team 
under the direction of Cynthia Carl-
son.

Approved a proposal from Bor-
ders & Associates to consolidate 
professional reports assessing the 
identified problems with the Com-
munity Center buildings and re-
quired code updates.

Reviewed progress on the Com-
munity Center revitalization proj-
ect.

Conferred with legal counsel on 
legal and litigation issues, conduct-
ed several hearings and imposed 
fines.

Approved the Association’s 
2004 tax returns for filing.

Provided input (at the City of 
Dana Point’s request) with regard to 
planting suggestions for the Niguel 
Road median strip.

Reviewed the Converse Ground 
Water Mitigation report and direct-
ed the maintenance manager to seek 
bids to correct the identified prob-
lems.
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RECREATION COMMITTEE
~ JULY FOURTH CELEBRATION ~

2005 Niguel Shores July Fourth celebration was 
the best ever! Thanks go out to a huge number of 
very willing residents who volunteered their time 
and talents. The day was a BIG success with pan-
cakes, prayer, parade, playtime, hot pups and sand 
piled high!

Special thanks to our emcee Bob Borland and 
hats off to the entire Mens Club for cooking and 
serving a record number of mouth-watering pancake 
breakfasts! Salute to Scout Master Mary Lombard 
who did the honors of raising the flag. Thanks to res-
ident Gary Tinnes for writing and reciting a beauti-
ful prayer. Gary’s photos of the day’s events are now 
available on the NSCA Website. Thanks to the local 
fire department for leading the parade followed by 
Steve Leonard driving the Dorothy Dudley Award 
recipients George and Marion Evans. The Womens 
Club did its usual fine job of cooking up hot dogs 
and all the fixings. Unsinkable Molly Fields did a 
fantastic job again this year registering and judging 
local sand sculptures. Our sincere thanks to Cynthia, 
Keith, Carol and Greg Carlson, Linda Foth, Tina 
Fornadley, Kathlyn and Sam Fitzmorris, Ryan Kuhn, 
Sally Leonard, Nancy McNulty, Bob Thompson, 
Matt Tinnes and John Abee for making activities in 
the park lots and lots of fun! 

A very special thank you to “Uncle Sam” Hal
Therolf...who really made our celebration authentic!

Special mention to Dave, Dave and George, our 
NSCA Maintenance Staff and to Skip Eissfeldt, 

2   Seashore News, August 2005

Recreation Committee continued on page 3

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL
COMMITTEE

In order to ensure a prompt resolution to improve-
ment requests owners are reminded to review Rules 
and Regulations 3118, Applications for Associations 
and 3120, and Final Plans Submittal and the rules 
regarding the easements and setbacks that apply to 
their particular tracts before submitting requests. 
These rules spell out the requirements necessary for 
a complete plan. Many incomplete plans come in 
and the committee has to ask for further information 
before a decision can be made. There is a checklist 
accompanying the improvement application which is 
helpful for properly completing the form. 

Some of the most frequent mistakes are plans that 
do not indicate the location of new improvements vis-
à-vis adjacent properties, property boundary lines, 
zero lot lines and, where applicable, top of slope. 
Rules 3118 – 2b and 3120 – 3a, b, c, explain what is 
needed on the plan, and the setback/easement rules 
of individual tracts spell out specific requirements. 
It is important that plans clearly note the placement 
of new improvements vis-à-vis these boundary areas 
with proper measurements before final decisions are 
made.

FROM THE HELM continued
Call the sheriff.

Now I must admit I got a little ahead of myself 
in last month’s Helm article. I thought we’d have our 
composite report on the state of the Community Cen-
ter by now. We don’t. So we need more time before 
we have the community meetings I had planned for 
August. We will keep you informed, and we do want 
to listen to you. Jerry Milner

NSCA President 
   

COMMUNITY CENTER
REVITALIZATION TEAM

The Board has established a new project team to 
investigate and recommend what must be done to the 
Community Center. Board member, Don Johnston, 
was chosen to lead the team. The initial direction 
has been to get professional evaluation of the many 
facets which make up existing structures (electrical, 
plumbing, structural, etc.) These evaluations have 
been turned over to a consultant skilled in building and 
code requirements to consolidate the various identi-
fied deficiencies and provide a detailed cost analysis 
of what will be required to bring the existing plant to 
proper, code compliant, safe structures. The detailed 
report is due during the final week of August. After  

obtaining reliable true costs, the direction of revital-
ization will be set in motion. NSCA members will be 
fully advised and feedback is solicited.

Activity thus far has been directed to correction of 
previously identified high hazard conditions. Comple-
tion of phase one of the revitalization process included 
moving the pool equipment room out of the building 
and rehabilitating the pool

Much work is ahead with public hearings planned 
and input from all the community carefully evaluated. 
Recommendations will be sent to the Board for what-
ever develops through the process.

The team invites interested NSCA members to 
provide analytical, design, and communication as-
sistance. Interested members should leave a written 
request for joining the team at the office as soon as 
possible. Residents are welcome to participate.
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RECREATION COMMITTEE continued

Voice of the People continued on page 4

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE

Please do not plant ivy or trailing ficus on walls 
of houses, garages or fences. They are invasive plants 
that grow into cracks and roofs, and they also spread 
into neighbors yards.

Some of the podocarpus trees planted on the 
Beach Bluff look like they are dying. It is not for lack 
of water. They are expected to become healthier as 
they adjust to the salt air. Removing brown branches 
from their trunks would increase their stress.

Weeds have been more prolific this year because 
of the amount of rain. The gardeners are removing 
weeds by the roots and applying pre-emergent to stop 
seeds from germinating.

Letters are welcome and limited to 200 words, typed if pos-
sible, including name, address and phone number of writer. 
Refer to NSCA Rule #5221,2,3. Submissions are due on 
the 17th of the month except in Feb., Nov., and Dec. when 
due on the 15th of the month.

There have been several complaints and serious 
concerns about the towing of cars late at night from  

VOICE OF THE PEOPLE

TRAFFIC AND SAFETY
COMMITTEE

If you are wondering why the gates at Selva and 
Cabrillo Isle are frequently out of order, security 
cameras have picked up juveniles attempting to, and 
in some cases succeeding in, disabling the inbound 
teeth and or the exit gate. Not only is this an inconve-
nience but it is an expensive repair. If you have any 
information regarding these senseless acts, please 
contact the office. We need your help.

Dogs OFF the Leash: We continue to get reports 
that dogs are being allowed off the leash in the com-
munity and often intimidate those walking nearby. 
Unless an incident report is filled out, no follow-up 
action can be taken. Firsthand information is needed. 
These reports are confidential. Get a form and fill it 
out. Everyone benefits from your effort.

Niguel Shores. In one case the vehicle towed had re-
ceived no warnings and the pass was plainly in sight 
on the passenger seat. When the vehicle was picked 
up at the storage yard, the pass had been neatly 
placed in the glove box – out of sight!
I believe that we need to reform our regulations re-
garding warnings (according to our regulations NO 
warnings need be given before a vehicle is towed) 
and the authorization of towing. Right now the au-
thorization is from a non-Niguel Shores service. They 
may have an agenda of their own when it comes to 
towing. For example, the vehicle parked next to the 
one mentioned above had two warnings and was not 
towed.

Please address your concerns in writing to our 
homeowners’ Board at the Niguel Shores office.

Tom O’Keefe 

I have two concerns regarding the recent changes 
in security practices, in bypassing and passes.

The main gate officers frequently hit the bypass 
button for residents to save us a few seconds. How 
many of us have sold vehicles without removing our 
barcodes because we knew they’d be inactivated by 
the system? Many other communities use the barcode 
entrance system. One of those cars could be let in by 
the bypassing officers. This is a disturbing security 
lapse.

Another concern is with the new guest pass sys-
tem. They don’t expire. EVER! I was told that this 
was the replacement for the No-Call list. When I re-
moved someone from my No-Call list they could not 
gain entry after their current one-day pass expired. 
Now, if I remove someone, they can keep their pass.
My guest was given a pass that is valid for entry be-
tween 4/23/2002 _ indefinite (“indefinate” is spelled 
wrong on the passes, by the way). In bold capital let-
ters the pass states “PASS DOES NOT EXPIRE AU-
TOMATICALLY.”

I look forward to hearing if the Board of Direc-
tors intends to address these concerns.

Joe Meehan

I totally agree with John Barnard’s letter that ap-
peared in the June issue. He expressed his dissatis-
faction with our entrances. He complained about the 
excessive amount of signs at the main gate and the 
Selva gate.

The Cabrillo Isle gate is the worst. It is juxta-
posed to the very elegant, simple, and classy Ritz 
Carlton sign. We have NINE signs. Four signs of 
warnings, two signs about this being private prop-
erty, two signs stating “Residents Only” and last, but 
not least, a “Sorry” sign because the pedestrian gate 
on the west side is closed. Of these nine signs: five are 

our General Manager. The committee would like 
to recognize Karen Decker and Kevyn Sweningson 
for their efforts to make our NSCA celebration run 
smoothly.

The Beach Bluff barbecue was the great. What a 
wonderful community gathering!!!

See you next year! Same time, same place!!
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MENS GOLF

Only six Mens Club golfers at San Juan Hills shot 
under 100. The two flight winners were:

 Flight A Flight B 
 1st M. Dohner 1st Carl Printz 
 2nd Bob Borland 2nd Ian Ross 
 3rd Roy Dohner 3rd Al Thome
 4th Charlie Clark
Lachel Closest to the Pin honors went to Carl 

Printz and Jerry Koppang.
The Club journeyed to the new course at Arro-

wood. Twelve golfers managed to break the 100 bar-
rier. Format for the round was 1-2-3: 1 best ball of the 
team on #1 hole, 2 on #2 and 3 best net balls on #3, 
and then repeat throughout the round. This is a team 
event and the winning teams were in order of merit:

 #1  #2  
 Jim Woodward Peter Rask  
 Al Thome  Ian Ross 
 Barry Daniel Bill Murphy 
 Mac Brown Boyd Van Ness 
  #3
  Dave Ontiveras 
  Dennis Rosene
  Jack Christiansen
  Bob Gutknecht

Dick Johns put his drive 2 inches from the hole on 
#3 to win the Lachel Closest to the Pin award. Mac 
Brown did so on #11.

The August schedule takes the club to San Clem-
ente and Aliso Viejo where play will start for the Mens 
Club Championship round.

“Golf can best be defined as an endless series of 
tragedies obscured by the occasional miracle, followed 
by a good bottle of beer.” (Anon.)

blue and white, one is red, one is red and white, one 
is black and white, and the newest addition is black 
and white and red.

Our homes are selling in the seven figures now 
and our entrances are embarrassing. If any of you 
in our community share my views, please let your 
thoughts be known and maybe we can, collectively, 
make changes. We need far fewer signs and they need 
to be of one uniform color scheme.

Suzanne Enis

Many of us in our community have noticed an 
unpleasant burning odor especially at night. Noxious 
fumes are particularly evident after 9:00 pm and may 
last as long as two hours. Occasionally these fumes 
occur in the morning hours a well. The smell has 
been described as acrid, acidic, chemical-based or 
even food-based. The fumes are most evident inside 
our homes where a breeze would not dissipate the 
odor, coming in through vents, chimneys, or open 
windows.

For some it causes burning and watering eyes, 
sore throat, and upper respiratory problems leading 
to cough, labored breathing, sinus congestion, low 
grade fever or headaches.

The odor occurs during all seasons of the year. 
Most of the complains have come from residents who 
live in the upper levels of Sea Terrace I & II, and the 
Berkus Homes.

If you or anyone you know in the area has experi-
enced this, please contact Margaret Werby, 661-3271 
and leave your name, number and a convenient time 
for us to return your call.

Thank you for your cooperation.
Margaret Werby

Summer is here. We have many people, old and 
young, using the beach and the pool. We are so fortu-
nate to have these facilities. A lot of money has been 
spent on renewing the pool this past year. Outside 
showers with warm water have been provided to 
wash off the beach sand before entering the pool or 
shower room. Lately the shower room is so full of 
sand that the drains are clogged and the water does 
not go down. This is not good. Please remind all who 
use the beach to wash off the sand before entering the 
pool, jacuzzi, or shower room. Thank you.

Agnes Copeland

As a longtime homeowner in Niguel Shores I be-
lieve that the board has done an excellent job in try-
ing to keep our community operating well and looking 
good. So I was very dismayed to see how terrible the 
street repairs to the entrances of the garden homes 
have turned out. The recent repairs, especially to  

VOICE OF THE PEOPLE continued the entrance to Atlantic and Kara Bays, are already-
chipping and look like they were done years ago in-
stead of just last week. Had I contracted for this work 
on my own property, I would have insisted that the 
job be completely done over before paying one cent 
to the contractor.

If nothing is done about holding the contractor 
responsible for re-doing this sloppy job we can as-
sume that by the end of the year these streets will look 
worse then the ones they replaced. I am very puzzled 
why this even happened because the first two streets 
repaired many months ago (which by the way are a 
different pattern and were pavers instead of stamped 
cement) look excellent. I sincerely hope the persons 
in charge of this project will do something before the 
community has to pay again for these same repairs.

Diane Meadow
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WOMENS GOLF

In July, the Niguel Shores Womens Golf Club held 
its annual tournament to name The 2005 Club Cham-
pions. The following trophies were awarded:

 Champion May Gramer
 Runner-up Gretchen Rask
 3rd place Barbara Brabeck

This was the 13th Annual Memorial Tournament 
and the twenty-first year of existence for the club. They 
meet monthly on the second Monday of the month 
for nine holes of golf, followed by a casual lunch and 
short meeting. Foursomes play golf together on Mon-
days and Fridays. New members are always welcome 
to play with these foursomes and to take part in the 
monthly play days.

Monday, August 8, will be Fun Day. Golf will be 
organized by golf captains Terry Scott, 661-9107, and 
Barbara Brabeck, 493-9399. Lunch will be taken care 
of by Joan Beyer, 496-1428, and Pauline Ross, 661-
1748. Please make a reservation, and/or cancellation 
by calling the appropriate number.

Other winners of the day in July were:
  Judy Boitano, for the longest drive,
  Bev Longfield for closest to the pin on hole #6,
  Gretchen Rask for closest to the pin on hole #8,
  Marlene Lynch for the lowest putts for the day.
President Chris Beaver, 493-7430, will be glad to 

answer any questions about the club. Make a phone 
call, today!

WOMENS CLUB
There is no meeting of the Womens Club in Au-

gust. The club is open to all women residents and 
homeowners in Niguel Shores. Dues are $5  per year, 
and must be paid before September 1, to be included 
in the roster. Take $5 to the office or send to Kay
Wittmack at 33701 Flying Jib Drive. Members, please 
mark your calendars, and join in the following activi-
ties coming this fall:

The first meeting this season will be at the Com-
munity Center on Thursday, September 8. Guest 
speaker will be Diane Harkey, Dana Point Council 
member, who will tell us about important issues in the 
community. The October meeting will feature Melinda 
Lee of KNX Newsradio Food News Hour.

A catered lunch and fashion show are planned for 
the November meeting. December 8 is the date of the 
annual Christmas Party.

A special trip to Lawrence Welk’s Resort for 
lunch and a performance of Gypsy is being offered on 
Thursday, October 20, for $60 for members, ($67 for 
non-members). All interested should contact Barbara 
Milner at 443-2911. Plan to join friends for these 
meetings and events.

The board will meet next at 3:00 pm, on Thursday, 
September 1, at Carol Yocom’s home.

MENS CLUB

The Mens Club of Niguel Shores meets the first 
and third Tuesdays of each month at 8:00 am in the 
multi-purpose room. Each meeting includes a “home-
made” breakfast, excellent fellowship, a short business 
meeting and an interesting guest speaker.

The speaker on August 2 will be Bal Trunec of 
the Liberty Group Investment Counselors. This is the 
first in a short series on finance and investments. A 
variety of topics will be presented to assist members 
in exploring various financial/investment choices.

On August 16 the second topic in this series will 
be presented. The speaker and specific subject will 
be announced.

All men of the community are invited to hear our 
speakers and consider participating in meetings, golf, 
and many outside activities. If you are not a member, 
please come and visit us. Be a guest and sample the 
fellowship.

In memoriam
George Pasek

June 2005

AUGUST TENNIS FUN

The Recreation Committee is excited to announce 
tennis lessons in August for children and adults. Ar-
rangements have been made with tennis pro Dana 
Bozeman for him and his staff to conduct four ses-
sions.

There will be two Monday through Thursday ses-
sions for children. The first session will be August 
8 through 11. The second session will be August 15 
through 18. The time is 10:00 am to noon and the cost 
is $90 per week. Sign-ups are currently being taken in 
the office.

Adults will have a drop-by program on Saturday, 
August 13, and Saturday, August 20. Dana will be 
here at 10:00 am to conduct an hour’s program geared 
to improving various facets of your tennis game. Cost 
is $15 per person.
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GARDEN CLUB

There is no Garden Club meeting in August. The 
“new year” for Niguel Shores Garden Club will begin 
in September. All residents interested in gardening are 
welcome to come to the September meeting to learn 
about the club and the upcoming activities.

Tip of the Month: August is always very “buggy” 
in the garden. Look for white flies and moth worms 
on plants. Also, it can be very informative to explore 
your yard after dark with a flashlight to check for snails 
and slugs.

PAGE TURNERS

Page Turners is on summer vacation. The next 
scheduled meeting is September 26 at 10:00 am at 
the home of Marian Pearl.

Books chosen for 2005-2006:
Sept: His Excellency, Joseph J. Ellis
Oct: The Shadow of the Wind, Carlos Ruiz Zafon
Nov: The Devil in the White City, Erik Larson
Jan: Madame Bovary, Gustave Flaubert
Feb: The Kite Runner, Khaled Hosseini
Mar: The Water is Wide, Pat Conroy
Apr: The Birth of Venus, Sarah Dunant
May:  The Mermaid Chair, Sue Monk Kidd

Summer Reading Suggestions:
The Book of Joe, Jonathan Tropper; Saturday, Ian 
McEwan; Possession, A.S. Byatt; Gilead, Marilynne 
Robinson; The Great Santini and Prince of Tides, 
Pat Conroy; The Pick-Up, Nadine Gordimer; En-
emies: A Love Story, Isaac Bashevis Singer; Snobs, 
Julian Fellowes; Lonesome Dove or Horseman, Larry 
McMurtry; Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Stone, 
J.K. Rowling; The Secret Life of Bees, Sue Monk 
Kidd; The Probable Future, Alice Hoffman; Eragon, 
Christopher Paolini; False Prophets, Patricia Smiley; 
Inkheart, Cornelia Funke; The Ha-Ha, Dave King; 
The Bookman’s Promise, John Dunning; The World 
is Flat, Thomas L. Friedman; Confederates in the At-
tic, Tony Horwitz; Under the Banner of Heaven, John 
Krakauer; Bound for Canaan, Fergus Bordewich; The 
Georgetown Ladies’ Social Club, C. David Heymann; 
Shadow Divers, Robert Kurson; Book Lust and More 
Book Lust, Nancy Pearl; The Opposite of Fate, Amy 
Tan; Laughing Allegra, Anne Ford; Stop-Time, Frank 
Conroy; After Long Silence, Helen Fremont; Leap of 
Faith, Queen Noor; The Water In Between, Kevin Pat-
terson; Waiting for Snow in Havana, Carlos Eire.

NEIGHBORHOOD ADS

Available for rent (September - June) Halyard Drive. 
Full ocean view - ocean side of street. 3 BR/2 bath/
1 story/2-car garage. Multiple months only. Please 
call (626) 795-9155.

Artist’s or engineer’s custom six-drawer, wood stor-
age cabinet. Six 3” drawers for storing paintings, 
plans, renderings, etc. 47” wide, 36” deep and 30” 
high. $150. Phone 493-9739.

LOST CAT - “Lola” missing since June 16, young 
female, gray with white patch on chest, white feet. 
No collar, very friendly and smart. $50 reward. 493-
3536.

Custom sofa bed, moss green with nailhead trim 
$300. 949-943-7919 or 562-947-6358.

Items for Seashore News ads must be submitted by the 17th 
of the month except in Feb., Nov. and Dec. when they are 
due on the 15th of the month. Include a check payable to 
NSCA, $3 for a maximum of 30 words. Advertisers must 
fill out a form available at the Association office. Neither 
NSCA nor the Seashore News assumes responsibility or 
liability for quality of goods advertised. See Rule 5525.

WEDNESDAY BRIDGE
Anyone interested in playing bridge is welcome 

to join us at the Community Center every Wednesday 
at 11:30 am. We play until about 3:00 pm. In August 
call Helen Campbell, 496-4230, if you would like to 
play.  Winners since last Seashore News: 

June 22
1 – Kay Wittmack 
2 – Anne Kernan
3 – May Brown
June 29
1 – Anne Kernan
2 – Pat Conway
3 – Regina Brevik

July 6
1 – Helen Stevenson
2 – May Brown
3 – Anne Kernan
July 13
1 – Kay Wittmack
2 – Marion Evans
3 – Helen Campbell

In memoriam
Dorothy Long

July 2005

All articles submitted for publication to the 
Seashore News must include the author’s name 
and a phone number.

Articles not in compliance will not be pub-
lished. Thank you for your cooperation.
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R O O F I N G

(949) 661-8985 Lic. No.
 553968

 Bonded
33132 Acapulco Dr. Liability Insurance
Dana Point, CA 92629 Workman’s Comp.

Tracy Bovee, Owner

NSCA is not responsible for any work done nor are we recommending any of the advertised companies.

Carolyn Huxtable Design Services
23671 Sidney Bay, Dana Point, CA 92629

949 466-5932 Bus   949 487-2930 Fax
LIVES IN NIGUEL SHORE

DOES YOUR HOME NEED AN UPDATE??

 Interiors, exteriors, remodels: we can give your home a
 new look, just give me a call............
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BOB KELLY
CONSTRUCTION CO.

STATE  LIC. #372535

MAJOR REMODELING & DESIGN
Working & living in Niguel Shores for 28 yrs.

(949) 496-6599

JOSEPH WM. SMITH MARK SWEENEY

#10 Monarch Bay Plaza, Monarch Beach, CA 92629
 Off: 949/489-1100 Fax: 949/489-8735
 info@monarchbeachrealty.com www.monarchbeachrealty.com

 Jack Thomas
23811 Ionian Bay (949) 661-1919

Monarch Beach • CA 92629 Fax 661-8554

Exterior & Interior
Free Estimates

Lic. no. 386182

IAN HUXTABLE
“LIVES IN NIGUEL SHORES”

Kitchen & Bathroom Remodels
Entertainment Centers and General

Home Improvements

949 466 5921
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BEACON CARPET CLEANING
949-496-6079

FAX 949-496-2141
 An IICRC Certified Firm • Better Business Bureau
 ASCR Member • Licensed - Bonded - Insured
 Charter Members Host® • Professional Cleaners Association

Niguel Shores residents will receive
a 10% VIP discount.
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seashore
news

The Communication Committee would like to encourage residents to report 
items of interest for publication in the Seashore News. Children’s awards for 
sports or academics, birth announcements, photos of neighborhood events or 
short biographies of interesting Niguel Shore residents would be considered 
for upcoming issues.



NSCA DIRECTORY
NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

33654 Niguel Shores Drive, Monarch Beach, CA 92629
Office 949/493-0122   Fax 949/831-0116

BOARD OF DIRECTORS    NSCA STAFF
Jerry Milner    President                  Skip Eissfeldt General Manager
Dick Johns  1st Vice-president Ivy Hsia Controller
Don Johnston    2nd Vice-president Karen Decker Community Relations Manager
George Evans     Secretary Dave Crook Maintenance Manager
Gretchen Rask   Chief Financial Officer  Administrative Assistant
  Kevyn Sweningson Receptionist 
  George Cooley Maintenance Staff
                 Dave Smith

  
        
NSCA COMMITTEES      CHAIRPERSONS       MEETINGS
Architectural Control Ginny Nevitt (acting) 1:00 pm, 1st and 3rd Thursdays 
Communication Kathleen Jones See Calendar 
      Webmaster       Bernie Fornadley  
Design Coordination rotating 9:00 am, 2nd Tuesday  
Finance Dick Mackaig See Calendar   
Landscape rotating       3:00 pm, 2nd Monday   
Maintenance Roy Dohner / Dave Ontiveros 9:00 am, 3rd Friday  
Recreation  1:30 pm, 4th Wednesday  
Traffic and Safety Martin Dedrick  9:30 am, 3rd Wednesday  
Tree View Blockage Hal Therolf 1:00 pm, 2nd and 4th Mondays

  

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS
Sea Terrace Townehomes Assoc. I Sea Terrace Townehomes Assoc. II Womens Club
Norb Berberich, President   George Traver, President Carol Yocom, President
Don Beaver, 1st Vice-president Adrienne Ruben, 1st Vice-president Mens Club 
Dianne Kubes  2nd Vice-president Robert Morrison, 2nd Vice-president Dan Johnson, President
JoAnne Buchholt, Treasurer Colin Cato, Treasurer Family Club
Eric Ackermann, Secretary Karla Sanders, Secretary Gay Powers, President  
  Garden Club    
  Francine Stout, President 

 Seashore News
Published monthly by the Niguel Shores Community Association and distributed without charge to the members as a means of keep-
ing residents informed of NSCA Board actions and community activities and to encourage participation in community affairs.  

Editor in Chief – Kathleen Jones
Editorial Staff - Communication Committee

Collating – Shirley Smith
Distribution – Dan Johnson

The Communication Committee expends all reasonable effort to confirm the accuracy of statements in the Seashore News but as-
sumes no responsibility for errors, omissions of fact or use of material that might be offensive in some way.
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